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Question: 

 

Senator WONG: As I was saying, Ms Ong, I think it was published in a budget paper; 

I just cannot find it online. What was the previous public estimate of the increase in the 

unfunded liability arising from the coalition's policy?  

 

Ms Ong: You are talking about the coalition policy for increased indexation?  

 

Senator WONG: Yes, correct.  

............. 

Senator WONG: Sorry, Ms Ong. I am simply asking. Prior to the PBO costing—

correct?—there was a publicly released figure. My recollection is $6.1 billion or $6.2 

billion. Do you recall that?  

 

Ms Ong: No, I am sorry. I do not recall that. I will have to check it and take it on 

notice. 

 

Answer: 

 

At Attachment A is a copy of a letter sent by the then Minister for Finance and 

Deregulation, Senator the Hon Penny Wong to Senator the Hon Michael Ronaldson in 

relation to the costs of the Defence Force Retirement and Death Benefits Amendment 

(Fair Indexation) Bill 2010 (the Bill). The letter was publicly available on the website 

of the then Minister for Finance and Deregulation. The letter references an increase in 

the unfunded liability of $6.2 billion in the final paragraph. 

 

 

 

 

 

 






